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Mustang of the Month 

Bryon Tudor 

Like us on Facebook 

Don’t forget the following 

club events this month: 

Board & Club meetings 

Lighthouse Cruise 

See inside for more details. 

See Calendar 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket to see photos of past 

events! 

See you on Zoom for our Club Meeting.  

May  18 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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F 
irst, let me say thank you to all of our club members for their 
words of support as I dealt with cancer this past year. The treat-
ments are over, the hair is returning, and the recovery is well on 
its way. A public thank you to my husband for the many trips to 

treatment, the store, and just dealing with all my issues. Love you, now 
what’s for dinner?    

So glad there was a cruise this weekend to celebrate the Mustang birth-
day. Covid is still impacting some of our events and it is always a little 
up in the air as to what will get to happen and what will not. Regardless, 
we probably all know that this is the 57th year of the Mustang and it is 
still going strong. For those new or perhaps younger Mustang owners, it 
may be worth a trip to YouTube to check out the introduction of the 
Mustang in 1964. The teacher in me will provide you with a few guiding 
questions to help you focus: 

1. What is the significance of April 17 to the Mustang? (besides it being 
my birthday) 

2. Who made the first purchase of a Mustang and when was it made? 
(be careful, check the wording of this question) Bonus—what color 
was it and where is it now?) 

3. Where was the first Mustang advertisement shot and how did the car 
get to the location? 

4. Why is the first generation of Mustangs referred to as a 1964 1/2? 

5. What was the base price of a Mustang when it first came out? 

 

Those should get you started if you don’t already have all the answers. 
Personally, my 2nd car was a pewter gray Mustang with a red interior. It 
was my first car after trading in my pink, early 60s Buick Special and my 
first new car.  

 

The month of May will still have us meeting on Zoom, but let us hope 
that in June we can set aside the computers and see each other in per-
son for our meeting. Stay tuned for the alerts. 

 

 

      Life is always an adventure 

Let’s enjoy the  ride together 

Heidi Geise 

PCMC President 

  President’s Message 

2021 Board 

Officers 

President—Heidi Geise 

 (253) 863-1850 

Vice President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Pam Pistella  

 (253) 370-4732 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

Directors  

•Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

•Harley Edwards (253) 926-0766 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

Jerry Murphy -  traveltrlr@comcast.net 

•Past President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Car Show Chairperson—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman  

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Tech Coordinators 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 
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Charity Involvement 

2021 Charity Running Total  

Cash  

Donations 

$40 EFN (April) 3,550 lbs of 

rice 

  

EFN (Oct)      

Be the energy 

that you want to 

attract! 

Unknown 

How much horsepower does it take to re-

bag 3550 pounds of rice? Apparently, 11. 

We scooped and carried and sealed and 

boxed and told jokes and there may have 

been a prank or two. I kept trying to figure 

out who was throwing rice at me until I fig-

ured out it was my own doing. 

This is always an enjoyable morning as we 

repackage food and various other items for 

the Emergency Food Network who then dis-

tributes it to Food Banks in our local area.  

Our next EFN opportunity is in October. We 

can’t wait to see what that brings. 

April Emergency Food Network 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates Member: 
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months,  
  ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 

Parts and Autos For Sale 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County 
Mustang Club  

P.O. Box 44853  

If you have news that you would like to share or ideas for information to research and include in the 

newsletter each month, please let Heidi know at pcmceditor@gmail.com by the 25th of each month 

(or sooner if you want her to do the research!) 

LeMay America’s Car Museum Reopens 

Another sign that things are beginning to turn 

around for the positive, our museums are reo-

pening!!!!!! 

It is hard to believe that it has been a year. ACM 

actually opened for a bit last year and then 

closed again. April 2nd, Friday, Saturday, and 

Sunday marked the re-reopening from 10 to 5 

(4:30 last entrance). 

Paul and I went on the 2nd and as always, there 

were new cars and familiar friends to see includ-

ing in the Saleen exhibit. 

It was great to see 

that the Ford was 

following protocols! 

There was a beautiful 

DeSoto. 

 

You will have to go for 

yourself to identify 

these beauties. 

 

 

This last one is a 

Maxwell. True restora-

tion of the first car 

driven across the US 

by a woman. This 

one went across on 

the same route just 

a few years ago 

driven by a woman 

from Washington 

State. Get the story at ACM.  

Storage in the spare is a hat box! 

Really!!! 



Pony News May 

Club Meeting Minutes—April 20, 2020 (Zoom) 

Call to Order: 6:35 PM, Heidi Geise, Presi-
dent 

All participants were welcomed  

Introductions of Club Members  

Approved previous month’s Club Meeting Minutes 
as seen in “The Pony News”, Motion to approve–
Jerry Murphy, 2

nd 
Pete Freeman—Accepted and 

Approved 

Committee Reports: 

 Board Member Report- Chuck Botsford 

  May Club Meeting will be held on ZOOM 
  while the Board meeting will be held at  
  Titus-Wil 

  June Board and Club Meeting will be  
  held at Titus-Wil Ford 

  Discussed changing out Sandwich Boards 
  due to we no longer meeting at Korum  
  Ford   

Treasurer’s Report- Nancy Freeman 

Ending balance: $11,948.87 

Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report- 
 Paul Geise, 2

nd
 Jerry Murphy 

              Accepted and Approved 

Membership report 

 80 total membership including life
 time, honorary & charter 

Welcome 2 new members Charles Millro -
2018 Ruby Red GT, Jeffrey Murray- 2021 
Black GT   

 MCA Report 

  MCA Board Meeting will be held Saturday 
  April 24 tentatively in person  

Waiting for reply to modify the requirements 
for obtaining the President’s Award during 
this Pandemic as most states are still 
closed and are not allowed to have group 
gatherings. Still waiting on their  reply 

Car show Report:  

Car Show meeting was held via Zoom on 
Wednesday, April 14th.  

Look out for more information such as Vol-
unteer list, Sponsor Wish list, Goody bag list 
in the upcoming newsletter.   

Next Car Show meeting will be held on 
Wednesday May 12, 2021 at 6:30 Via Zoom 

Old Business: 

Past Events: 

Mustang Day:   

What a great turn out. We had 18 cars on 
the cruise to the Carriage Museum in Ray-
mond. Thank you Hank and Margie Deck 
for a putting this on.  

Annual Daffodil Parade: 

There was no Daffodil parades this year.  
Instead there was a static display of Floats 
and Mustangs at the Washington State Fair-
grounds in Puyallup.  Saturday April 10 our 
club supported the Daffodils by having 
member’s cars on display. Throughout the 
day we displayed 12 cars. The Daffodil 
Committee were very appreciative of our 
support.  

New Club Location:  

Titus-Will (June). Parking is out on the 
street. They do have closer parking for 
those who need it. Parking lots are blocked 
by 8PM nightly. 

New Business: 

Upcoming Events: 

April 24
th
 Emergency Food Network.  If you 

would like to attend please contact Nancy 
Freeman 

May 22
nd

 Lighthouse Cruise in Mukiteo.  
Parking is $2.50 via credit card.  Pete and 
Nancy Freeman will be putting this on. 

June 12
th
 Scenic Cruise to the Thunder 

Dome 

Newsletter Editor Vacancy: 

Our current Newsletter editor, Heidi Geise, 
is stepping down.  She has been the editor 
since July 2014.  The process of creating 
the monthly newsletter is fairly simple.  Hei-
di will be more than happy to train you if you 
would like. If you would like to be the new 
editor, please contact Heidi Geise at 
pcmceditor@gmail.com.   

 Mustangs West Online Car Show: 

  Mustangs West is having a World Wide  

  Virtual Car Show. You can enter at  

https://www.mustangswest.com/ponies-in-the-park-facebook
-edition.html 

  Cost is $15.00 via paypal  

general@mustangswest.com or send check to  

 Mustangs West  P.O. Box 5876  

 Lacey Wa, 98509 

Door Prize winners: 

  $20 Gas Card: Margie Deck 

Mustang of the Month: Byron Tudor 

Meeting adjourned:  

 7:17 submitted by Pam Pistella 

https://www.mustangswest.com/ponies-in-the-park-facebook-edition.html
https://www.mustangswest.com/ponies-in-the-park-facebook-edition.html
mailto:general@mustangswest.com
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2021 Car Show Update 

Car Show Wish List 
 

 16 - 3rd Place Trophies = $250 
 9 - 4th Place Trophies = $110 
 Dash Plaques = $400 
 Mach One Class = $100 
 Club Participation Award = $100 
 Goodie Bags Items 
 

Thanks to all the members who have been helping to plan the car show! They have some great ide-
as! If you have an idea for car show, please join us on Wednesday May 12 at 6:30 on Zoom (Nancy 
will send the link to all the members). 
 
We have Boss Mama’s food truck coming to feed us at the show, yum! 
 
Volunteer List - please take a peak at the list. If you see something you would like to do, PLEASE 
email Riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net or call or text me at 360-292-8806 and let me know. 
If you have a question about something, ask! 
The List is empty - everything is available! Try something new! 
 
Thanks! 
Charlene  

80 SWAG BAGS TO FILL—ITEMS STILL NEEDED 

Many of these items are available at the Dollar Tree.  

 

Dental kits   62 

Pint H20     80 

Air fresheners    80 

Flashlights    79 

Cheese crackers sleeve  80    not peanut butter to 

do possible allergy 

Hand sanitizer 2oz   53 

Travel soaps   from hotel stays 

Lollipops  63 

Don’t you just hate it when your goody bag at a car show has more toss items than keep?  Not 

PCMC!  Our bags are noted to being one of the best in the Washington containing 25+ useful items.  

Above is a list of items still needed. Anything you can donate would be great. 

mailto:Riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
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Volunteer Sign Up 2021 
Saturday, August 7th  10:00 am at Storage Unit, 160th – 1 block East off Canyon Road 

Sunday, August 8th  6:00 am at Griot’s 

Truck Pick Up/Return- Rick N    Registration (7:30 am-Noon)    

Truck Loading (Saturday 10:00 am)  DOE: 1.     2      3.   

Driver:       PRE:   1.                           2.    
1.                   2.                 3.      

4.                   5.                6.                     7.                         Ticket Sales (7:30 am)   

Tent & Table Set Up (Sunday 6 am)  8-10:00   1.                        2.   

1.            2.           3.            4.               10:00-12 1                         2.    

5.            6.            7.           8.              12-2:30   1.                        2.                  

    

Stanchion Layout (6 am)    50/50 Raffle (10 am-2:00 pm) 

1.            2.                  11:00   1.                             2.              

3.            4.         2:00     1.                            2.    

MC (9am-12pm) 1.   

MC (12am-3pm) 2.                             Tack Shack (8-2:00pm) 

Raffle Set Up (6:30 am)    8-10:00   1.   

1.                     2.       10:00-12 1.  

                                                                           12-2:00    1.   

Trophy Set Up (6:30 am)     

1.     2.                            Ballot Counting (11:30) 
       1.    2.  

                                                                                                     3.     4.    

Garbage Cans/Banners (7am)   BOS & Specialty Ballots-  
1.             2.       1.                            2. 

Computer/Printer Set Up (7am)   Truck Unloading @Storage Shed - Driver:  
1. Charlene                           1.   2.     3.             4.  

PA system Set Up                                        5.    6.   7.   8.   

Hospitality Area (8 am)     Raffle Pullers & Verifiers (2:00-3:00) 
                                    1.     2.   

Show Photographer                         3.    4.    
                      

Freebie Table Re-stocker      
1.                                        

Car Wrangler’s (7:30-10:30 am)                   Kids Voting/Ballots          

Entry Gate:  1.                     2.                                                                       
1.         2.    3.   

4.        5.    6.     Voting Guest Greeter/Instructions                       
7.                  8.                    9.                                

                                                                 

  PARKING LOT CLEAN UP ALL PCMC MEMBERS (4PM)               
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $35 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $9.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES—May 

Jerry & Kathy Murphy     2006 

Dennis Willert     2009 

Missy Willlert     2009 

Richard & Kristin Eberly     2012 

Hank & Margie Deck     2015 

Charles Millro  

Des Moines 

2018 Ruby Red GT Coupe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeffrey Murray 

Tacoma 

2021 Black GT 

 

 

 

 

Chris & Alejandra Yackel 

Auburn 

2015 Red With White 
Stripe GT Coupe 

In the spirit of fun, community, and education, we are a social group promot-

ing a stronger fellowship through cruises, shows, and charity involvement for 

our members and local communities. Additionally, we support the preserva-

tion and maintenance of all Mustang and Ford Motor products.  

Purpose Statement 

Shout Outs 

50th wedding anniversary wishes to 2 pairs of our members: 

Lynda & Mike Rasmussen and Pete & Nancy Freeman. 

 

Monika Kirkland didn’t run out of gas or lock her keys in the car—
this time it was a brain infection that sidelined her. 

 

Bob Frender continues to recover from a recent stroke. 

 

Harv Richardson as he continues to battle 2 types of 

cancer. 

New Members: Please Welcome 
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Mustang of the Month 

Bryon Tudor 

2013 School Bus Yellow Boss 302 and 1967 Wimbledon White Coupe 

This all started with a Magazine left in my explorer 
around 2011 Showing the 2012 Boss 302 by a friend 
of mine. About a year later I was looking for a new 
2013 Boss 302. I found one and bought it in Septem-
ber 2012, the start of another fun hobby.  

Around 2015 my girl friend’s sister, Holly, had a 1967 
Mustang that had been parked in her mother’s garage 
for 20 years . Holly told her sister that I could have her 
1967 Mustang. On April of 2016 Mr. Craig Wick came 
with his trailer, loaded my 1967 Mustang into the trail-
er, and stored it until August 2016 when a ground up 
restoration started.  

I wanted a Mustang with new car reliability so the build 
started when a Detroit Speed front and rear suspen-
sion was installed along with second generation Coy-
ote, Dakota Digital gauges, Vintage Air, disc brakes, 
Tremec six speed manual transmission.  

The fun never ends while driving both Mustangs. I still 
have the magazine my friend Doug left in my Explorer 
and he never felt remorse for his decision.  

 

Submitted by Bryon Tudor 

Car Show T-Shirts 
We still have them! 

If you are interest in purchasing a Show Shirt, please contact Nancy Freeman. 

She will have them at the upcoming cruises if you would like to purchase. 

Limited Size 

$20 each 

 

We still have them! 

If you are interested in purchasing a 

2020 Show Shirt, please contact Nancy 

Freeman. 

She will have them at the upcoming 

cruises if you would like to purchase any. 

Limited Sizes 

$20 each 

2020 Car Show  

T-Shirts 
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A big thank you to the Daffodil 

Festival for inviting our club to 

be a part of this unique cele-

bration of the communities we 

live in. Although the parade 

part was turned around this 

year with the viewers driving 

through the displays and floats 

rather than the floats going through the streets, 

it was still fun to be part of the festivities and 

we saved gas and no one dropped their clutch. 

Another big thank you to 

our members who were 

able to decorate their 

Stangs and join the fun. 

We did just the one day of 

a 10 day Spring Fair & 

Daffodil Festival event. 

There were 5 cars for the 

first shift, 4 for the second, 

and 4 for the third. Our 

cars were there from 9 am 

until about 8:30 pm. One brave car was there 

for all three groups. Thank you Jerry and Kathy 

Murphy for your commitment to represent the 

club all day. 

Besides the Murphys, we had Paul and Heidi 

Geise, Burt Kriedler, Cory Bevis, Deborah and 

Brian Meskell, Laurie and Steve Howe, Hank 

Deck, Missy Willert and Clay Concannon, Pete 

and Nancy Freeman, and Robert Brown. 

Thank you to all. 

We really had a prime location from my point 

of view. We were right next to the Pavilion 

where there were bathrooms and right in the 

middle of all the fair food. What more could an 

enthusiastic Mustang owner want in a spring 

parade—park your car, bathrooms nearby, and 

food all around you. The longest walk was to 

the scones. You will have to ask Burt just how 

long it was. I think I saw 4 bags that he came 

back with and I figured that was all there was. 

Thank you for saving me the calories, Burt. 

Past Events 

Daffodil Parade    April 10, 2021 
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National Mustang Day Cruises April 18: 

A Different Kind of Horse Power 

Organized and Submitted by Hank & Margie Deck 

Photos by 

Museum Staff and Nancy Freeman, Laurie Howe, and Heidi Geise 

To celebrate  2021 National Mustang Day, 29 
members of the Pierce Country Mustang Club, 
including three new members who joined on 
the spot, cruised to the Northwest Carriage 
Museum in Raymond, WA, on Saturday, April 
18, for an enjoyable step back in time look at a 
varied collection of restored horse-drawn car-
riages. 

Executive Director Laurie Bowman, curator 
Jerry Bowman and their team organized an in-
formative and entertaining program about the 
58 19

th
-century horse-drawn carriages on dis-

play in the museum, including several original 
vehicles that were used in movie classics 
from the early 1900’s. As he led the tour, Mr. 
Bowman explained how many of the technol-
ogies of the carriages were carried over to 
automobile production and how the related 
terminology still exists in the auto world today. 

The warm sunny day proved to be a treat, 
along with club sponsored plusses: drivers 
received National Mustang Day window stick-

ers, conveniently attached to a bag of mini-
candy bars, prior to the cruise, and ten at-
tendees won free admittance to the Museum 
via a club raffle.  The cruise was organized by 
Hank and 
Margie 
Deck.  

 

 

 

See next page 
for some more 
photos. 
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More Photos From the National Mustang Day Cruise 

Look at us all listening and 

learning…. 

Hank paid extra admission to get 

the Bear Shoulder Massage 

Tour. 
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A Few Words from Club Members  

Paul Geise: The Band—Part 3:  

The next band was “Thrust”. We had a new singer (surprise 
– surprise) Bruce. He was from New York and was actually 
a pretty good singer. We also had a new drummer, Perry, 
who was from Spokane. Perry was a very good drummer 
(his bass drum was a converted parade drum!...Yes …
that’s  BIG!) plus he could sing. I bought an old Dodge van 
and we still had the “borrowed” U-Haul. 

On our way from a gig in Minot, N.D. (where the motel had 
a sign not to drink the water and the water that came out 
of the shower was brown) to Casper, WY, we took a short-
er route on the map as opposed to the Interstate. It looked 
like a good road and it was…except for the “SEVERE SIDE 
WINDS” sign. They were correct. The winds started whip-
ping the trailer back & forth. Eventually, so much so, that I 
could actually read, in the side mirrors, the words “U-Haul-
UHaul-Uhaul” that were on the side of the trailer!! The van 
got to rocking so hard that it woke everyone. Perry, who 
was on the floor asleep, looked up, saw the trailer, said 
“OH MY GOD!” and laid back down…I assume to pray…but 
I never asked. It was pretty scary! We finally made it to 
Casper. This gig had included rooms, also. The rooms were 
actually a small house. We thought-cool! Until, we noticed 
that three or four windows were completely broken out. 
Seeing this was winter, we decided we needed to stay 
somewhere else. We played 2 or 3 nights at the club when 
the owner came in (drunk on her keester) and fired us and 
everyone else in the club. This was the only time we ever 
got fired. 

We played a lot at a club in Salt Lake City called the 
“Castile”.  There were a lot of “firsts” at the Castile. First 
(and only) time I was in tear gas, first (not the only) time I 
had a gun pulled on me (by a drunk at very close range), 
first time I had the worm gear in the steering column break 
just before getting on the freeway (watching the steering 
wheel just spinning around on its own is rather unnerving). 
OH, and best of all… being able to look directly into the 
girls bathroom (whenever the door opened) from the stage 
(also unnerving, but thrilling…at times). 

The tear gas episode happened on Halloween night  at The 
Castile. 2 or 3 weeks before, someone had fire bombed a 
club called “The City Dump”. I think someone died and 
there were several injuries, so everyone was a little nerv-
ous.  On Halloween night, the club (Castile) was packed…

absolutely jammed. It was so full we could hardly get off 
the stage (which was only about a foot high) during breaks. 
During one song a girl dancing in front of the stage (very 
inebriated) tripped and fell on the guitar players pedals. 
She was having trouble getting back up what with her 
“condition”, her blouse open, her ample chest exposed to 
all, & a VERY pissed-off guitar player kicking her in the 
head!  “Hey Steve…relax and see the sights!” That was the 
upside to the night…well that & the girls bathroom door 
was almost constantly open…YOWZA! 

Around our 3rd set, the bouncer came up to me, asked us 
to stop playing, & announce that there was a problem at 
the front door and that everyone should leave out the back 
until the all clear. He said there was smoke at the entrance 
and they weren’t sure what it was. (I didn’t announce that 
part) I stopped the band and announced over our P.A. 
“Could I have your attention please…there is some trouble 
up front and we need to have you ALL exit behind the 
stage” So everyone, having drank a bit, immediately 
rushed to the front!! What happened was, someone tossed 
a military grade tear gas canister in the entryway and now 
everyone was walking into the gas cloud. I’m sure a lot of 
them had the “City Dump” episode on their mind. We (the 
band) and a few others went out the back. The drummer 
and I went back in to make sure everyone had gotten out, 
and sure enough we found a couple people so drunk they 
were almost passed out. So, we got them out. Tear gas is 
NASTY stuff, I had no idea! The fire dept. & police arrived 
to people crying and moaning in agony & throwing up all 
over the place. Whoever did it must have had some big 
kehones , because he tossed another one under the fire 
truck!! Needless to say that ended our night & the next. 
The fire department put huge fans in the club to help blow 
that stuff out. We went back the 3rd night & played 1 set 
but couldn’t go on as the fumes were still so bad. 

Well here we are with the second installation from our members. Hope you are enjoying the stories and the food. 

If others want to contribute, just send your ideas my way. 

See the next page for more from our members. 

So that is my life on the road with a Rock 

& Roll band...and then I married a school 

administrator and so much for the fun. 
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MUKILTEO LLGHTHOUSE AND MUSEUM CRUISE 

Saturday, May 22, 2021 

Located 60 miles north of Puyallup this lighthouse was officially “lit” in 1906 and re-

mains in operations helping ferries and other boaters sail safely while traveling the 

waters of Possession Sound. 

The lighthouse and museum are set to reopen in April for tours, but if not available we 

will still be able to tour the grounds, there is a wonderful beach to walk or enjoy the 

scenery from one of the benches. Maybe you’ll encounter a harbor seal checking out 

the Mustangs.  For the adventuress a climb to the top of the 38’ lighthouse or check 

out the interpretive center. 

Meet:  Panera Bread parking lot at South Hill Mall 

Time:   11:00am with a leave time of 11:30am 

Fees:    Parking $2.50 by credit card only, tour and gift shop free but donations are  

always welcome 

Travel time: 1 hour approximately via 512E, 167N, 405N 

Miscellaneous:  bathroom facilities available at the Lighthouse 

 

For information: Pete & Nancy Freeman at pnredride@msn.com 
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Meet: Safeway on 224th and Meridian in Graham (SW cor-

ner) 

When: 9am to leave at 9:30 

Where to: Cruise the back roads to Enumclaw and the 

Thunder Dome Car Museum 

Cost: $10 per person entrance to Museum 

Lunch: No host lunch at Wally’s in Buckley 

Vroom-Vroom 

Let’s All Cruise to the  

Thunder Dome 

June 12, 2021 

For more information: Heidi & Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 geiseph3612@gmail.com 
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2021 Events  - Nothing to Do...Not Us! 

Future Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: Mustangs Not Required, Enthusiasm Is! 

Month  Even (all pending COVID)   Organizer  

 

May   Lighthouse Cruise     Freeman 

 

June   Vroom, Vroom at the Thunderdome   Geise    
        

July   Mystery Cruise     Willert/Concannon 

 

August   Algona Parade ? 

   PCMC Show      Rivera 

   PCMC Picnic      Rivera & Company 

 

Sept   Crystal Mountain Picnic    Kirkland 

 

Oct   North Bend Elk Herd & Forest Reserve  Edwards 

   10/16—EFN      Freeman 

 

Nov   Veteran’s Day Cruise     Murphy 

 

Dec   Santa Parade      Willert 

 

* Specific dates will be determined when we get closer to events & know what the regulations will be 
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May 2021 

See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

At a Glance: 

May 4—Board Mtg 6:30 at Titus-Will 

May 18—Club Mtg 6:30 on Zoom 

May 22—Lighthouse Cruise 

Bike Month, Get Caught Reading Month, Golf Month, Photo Month, and Barbeque Month 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 Tuba Day 

2 World Laugh-

ter Day 

3 Lemonade 

Day 

4 Star Wars 

Day 

PCMC Board 

Mtg 6:30 @   

Titus-Will 

5Nail Day 6 No Diet Day 7 Public Gar-

dens Day 

8 Windmill 

Day 

9 Lost Sock 

Memorial Day 

10 Mother 

Ocean Day 

11 Eat What 

You Want Day 

12 Limerick 

Day 

13 Numeracy 

Day 

14 Chicken 

Dance Day 

15 Chocolate 

Chip Day 

16 Drawing 

Day 

17 Work From 

Home Day 

(really?) 

18 Museum 

Day 

PCMC Club 

Mtg 6:30 on 

Zoom 

19 May Ray 

Day 

20 Pick 

Strawberries 

Day 

21 I Need a 

Patch for That 

Day 

22 Sherlock 

Holmes Day 

Lighthouse 

Cruise—

Freeman 

23 Lucky Pen-

ny Day 

24 Tiara Day 25 Tap Dance 

Day 

26 Paper Air-

plane Day 

27 Sun Screen 

Day 

28 Hamburg-

er Day 

29 Paper Clip 

Day 

30 Water a 

Flower Day 

31 Macaroon 

Day 

     

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com


Pony News May 

(continued on next page) 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB & SHOW  

SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club, show, & charities. 

The Zebra  

(insurance) 
www.thezebra.com 

1-888-255-4364 

BigRentz  

(large equipment rentals) 
www.bigrentz.com 

1-844044706502 

 

Fox Body Picnic 

http://www.korum.com/
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Ariel & Bryce  

Antholt 

The Robbins  

Family 

Harley & Karen 

Edwards 

Robert King  

&  

Clay Concannon 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 
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NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 28
th
 

of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the     
library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

May 18 —Tuesday 

On  

ZOOM 

 

6:30pm 

Next Club Meeting  

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

